


Landmarks Commission
Minutes
Wednesday, May 11, 2022, 5:00 p.m.
Kirkwood City Hall
139 S. Kirkwood Road
Kirkwood, MO 63122

Pursuant to notice of meeting duly given, the Landmarks Commission met in the City Council Chambers. Present: Chair Ryan Molen, Commissioners Judith Brauer, Robert Rubright, Jessica Worley and Staff Liaison Amy Lowry. The meeting was called to order at 5:10 p.m.  

I. Approval of Minutes – Motion to approve the April 13, 2022 meeting minutes as submitted by Comr. Worley, seconded by Comr. Rubright and unanimously approved.

II. Certificates of Appropriateness – Unfinished Business
[bookmark: _GoBack]Case #6-2022, 562 N. Taylor Avenue (North Taylor Historic District) – Darryl Labruyere and Monte Herring presented the plans for a new house and attached garages. Mr. Labruyere said that they looked to two houses in the 500 block of North Taylor for inspiration – including 519 N. Taylor for the brick exterior, hipped roof, and arched entryways, and Ivy Lodge at 520 N. Taylor for the architectural style, gable roof pitches and ends, and the screened porches. The exterior will be painted brick with cut limestone lintels and sills on the front elevation and on the first floor of the remaining elevations, and Hardie lap siding and some Boral ship lap siding on the second story. The garage attached with the porte cochere would be the same stone as used on the chimney. The roof will be cut cedar shingle shake roofing and some metal seam roofing over porches and dormers. Chair Molen questioned the use of Boral as being a more contemporary, cleaner look with mitered corners versus the Hardie lap siding with detailed corners. Mr. Herring replied that they were looking for a little differentiation of the office and outdoor room on the second floor from the rest of the house. The Commission agreed that the pool house sketches seemed to match the architecture of the house, but the pool, fencing and pool house would need to be reviewed in full with a separate application. Ms. Lowry said that the Commission was also missing the east elevation view of the stone garage. Comr. Worley made a motion to approve the new house with attached garages as submitted and stipulated that the Commission would still need to review the stone garage elevation and the pool and pool house, and with any minor changes made by the ARB to be approved cursory. Comr. Brauer seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

III. New Business
a. Citizens Comments/Seeking Advice to preserve their historic properties –none.
b. Favorite Building Awards – The awards will take place on Wednesday, May 25 at 7:00 p.m. at City Hall.

IV. Meeting Adjournment – Motion to adjourn at 5:35 p.m. by Comr. Brauer, seconded by Comr. Rubright and unanimously approved.



